Ohio Department of Commerce

George V. Voinovich, Governor

Division of State Fire Marshal « Bureau of Underground Storage Tank Regulations

Nancy S. Chiles, Director

9221 Ravenna Road, Suite D7-D8 * Twinsburg, OH 44087 « (216) 425-9848

November 14, 1991

Susan McCauslin Ravenna Arsenal, Inc.

Ravenna Arsenal, Inc. 8451 State Route 5
8451 State Route 5 Ravenna, OH 44266
Ravenna, OH 44266 Portage County

679298-03 through 05
Dear Ms. McCauslin:

On October 22, 1991, the State Fire Marshal, Bureau of Underground Storage Tank
Regulations (SFM, BUSTR) received information regarding the closure of the
underground storage tank (UST) system(s) located at the aforementioned site.
Upon review of the analytical results and associated information, BUSTR is not
requiring further corrective actions at this time of any contamination resulting
from petroleum UST systems activity at the site.

Due to information potentially not found or revealed, nothing in this letter
should be interpreted as a guarantee or warrantee that no problems exist at the
aforementioned site. In addition, this letter does not release the owners from
future responsibility and liability under sections 3737.88 through 3737.89 of
the Ohio Revised Code, other state laws and regulations or under the Federal
Clean Water, Resource Conservation and Recovery; or Comprehensive Environmental
Response, Compensation, and Liability Acts for remedying conditions resulting
from any release of contaminants to the environment.

If you have questions about this determination, please contact me at (216) 425~
9848. To assist our office in expediting a review of your correspondence, please
reference the incident number (679298-03 through 05) and place it in the right
hand corner of all your correspondence. Thank you for your cooperation.

Sincerely,

Thermaa [ bt

Thomas J. Kilbane
Environmental Specialist
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